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 In March 2022, I was asked to be part of the Administrative Commission (AC) for FPB, 

Bushnell. Initially, we hoped to assist them in doing ministry with the Bushnell Methodist 

Church.  This seems like a good possibility until the Methodist’s General Meeting later that 

Spring which pointed the United Methodist denomination in the direction of division over 

whether LBGT persons could become ordained clergy.  As this was developing we did meet with 

the Methodist pastor who was very supportive of this proposal.  It became apparent by early 

Summer 2022 that this was not going to be a viable option.   

 

 In February, 2023, the area of authority for the Commission was expanded because it was 

reported that the Congregation had not been able to find people to serve as Elders.  At their 

March, 2023 after a time of Fellowship and Visioning a Congregational Meeting was held and 

three Elders were elected to join the Session to make a Session of five Elders.  They were 

subsequently installed at that same meeting.   

                                                                              


